
 

   
 

Blanford Mere Nursery and Primary School 
Mimosa Walk, Kingswinford, West Midlands DY6 7EA 
Headteacher: Mrs N.J. Miller   Tel: 01384 818365   Email: info@blanford.dudley.sch.uk 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 10th September 

 

 

Parking around the school site 

Parking around schools is often a contentious issue for local residents 

and Blanford Mere is no exception. We have raised this issue 

regularly and asked for your support, only last week.  Please park 

with consideration to our local residents – not blocking drives or 

parking in a way that endangers the safety of children and their 

families. 

This morning we had another complaint from one of the residents in 

Beech Tree Close. This is the complaint that we received today. 

“Cars are continually blocking my drive away on Beech Tree Close. I 

tried to take a picture this morning and was abused by the car 

owner. Why do they think it’s ok to block my driveway? Can 

something be done? I have emailed Dudley Council to request an 

enforcement officer to ticket all the vehicles that block access and am 

awaiting their response.” 

We are now using a number of new entrances to the school which 

adds further congestion to the local neighbours.  Can parents please 

be considerate of our neighbours and the local community by not 

parking across driveways, turning around on residents’ driveways or 

parking on the grass verges.   

Please remember that we have asked parents not to park on Mimosa 

Walk at all please (the entrance or cul de sac outside the main 

entrance to the school). Local residents have already informed the 

police – this may be followed up by the police and fines issued. 

 

Thank you for help and co-operation 

  

Mrs Miller and Miss Stanton 
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